STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF BELGIUM AT THE 38TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 

(5th May 2021, Geneva)

Madam President, 
1. Botswana welcomes the delegation of Belgium to the 38th Session of the UPR and thanks them for a comprehensive national report.
2. We commend Belgium for the 2019 Act establishing the Federal Institute for the Promotion and Protection of Human Rights, and the concrete steps taken to promote inclusion of diverse communities. 
3. Notwithstanding these efforts, we note with concern reports of discrimination and intolerance.
4. In that regard, we make the following recommendations:

a) That Belgium takes further steps to ensure a simplified and accessible mechanism for reporting acts of discrimination and intolerance; and,
b) That Belgium takes the necessary steps to reverse the incidence of school dropouts particularly amongst marginalised communities and to take proactive measures in that regard so as to promote education and upward social mobility.

5. We wish Belgium a successful review outcome.

I thank you Madam President.

